

**MUSYAWARAH GURU MATA PELAJARAN
BAHASA INGGRIS SMP
KABUPATEN CILACAP**

Sekretariat: Jalan Jend. A. Yani 15 Telp. 0282-533152 Kode pos: 53213

**ASESMEN SUMATIF TENGAH SEMESTER GASAL
SEKOLAH MENENGAH PERTAMA (SMP)
TAHUN PELAJARAN 2023/2024
KURIKULUM MERDEKA**

DOKUMEN NEGARA

SANGAT RAHASIA

Mata Pelajaran : Bahasa Inggris
Kelas : VIII (Delapan)
Hari/ tanggal : Rabu, 13 September 2023
Waktu : 07.30 s.d. 09.30 WIB (120 menit)

PETUJUK UMUM :

1. Tulislah terlebih dahulu nomor peserta Anda pada lembar jawaban yang telah disediakan.
2. Periksalah soal-soal sebelum Anda menjawabnya.
3. Jumlah soal sebanyak 50 butir pilihan ganda.
4. Dahulukan mengerjakan soal-soal yang Anda anggap mudah.
5. Kerjakan pada lembar jawaban yang disediakan, dengan menggunakan bolpoint / pulpen yang bertinta biru atau hitam.
6. Apabila ada jawaban yang akan diperbaiki, coretlah dengan dua garis lurus mendatar pada abjad yang hendak diperbaiki, kemudian berilah tanda silang X) pada abjad yang Anda anggap benar.

Contoh: Pilihan semula : a ~~X~~ c d
Dibetulkan : ~~=a=~~ b c d

7. Periksalah pekerjaan Anda sebelum diserahkan kepada pihak sekolah.

I. Choose the correct answer by crossing a, b, c or d on your worksheet.

The dialog is for question no 1.

Sarah	: Can you ... guitar?
Mary	: Yes, I can.

1. What is the suitable word to fill the blank?
a. sing
b. play
c. dance
d. listen

The picture is for question no 2



The dialog is for question no 2.

Anisa : Can you ... the floor?
Adit : Yes, I can.
Anisa : Thank you, Adit.

2. What is the suitable word to fill the blank?
- | | |
|----------|---------|
| a. close | c. wash |
| b. sweep | d. rub |

The picture is for question no 3



3. Look at the picture! The children ... able to play football.
- | | |
|-------|--------|
| a. is | c. are |
| b. am | d. was |

The dialog is for questions no 4-5.

Father : Mother said you want to join the singing contest. Is it true?
Kayla : Yes, there will be English Singing Contest next month at my school.
But I am not able to sing well, my voice is not so good.
Father : No worries, you still have time to learn. You have a great talent for singing.
Kayla : Thank you, Dad.

4. The dialog above talks about ... ability.
- | | |
|-------------|-------------|
| a. father's | c. parent's |
| b. mother's | d. Kayla's |
5. What does the dialog above mainly talk about?
- | |
|---|
| a. Father's support to join the speech contest. |
| b. Mother will join the singing contest. |
| c. Kayla will join the singing contest. |
| d. Kayla is not able to sing well. |

The dialog is for question no 6-10.

Mother : Where is your sister?
Yudha : She is still sleeping, Mom.
Mother : Oh no. Will you wake her up? I am going to cook for breakfast.
Yudha : Sure, I will wake her up for you, Mom.
Mother : Thank you, you are a good boy. See you in the kitchen!
Yudha : See you mom.

6. "Will you wake her up?" the underlined word refers to

- a. Yudha's sister
 - b. Yudha's brother
 - c. Yudha's mother
 - d. Yudha's father
7. What is mother going to do? She is going to
- a. go to school
 - b. go to market
 - c. cook for breakfast
 - d. wake Yudha's sister up
8. "Sure, I will wake her up for you, Mom". The underlined sentence shows someone's
- a. ability
 - b. anability
 - c. willingness
 - d. unwillingness
9. Where does the dialog probably take place?
- a. at restaurant
 - b. at market
 - c. at school
 - d. at home
10. What is the topic of the dialog above?
- a. looking
 - b. waking up a girl
 - c. looking for a food
 - d. helping mother to cook

The dialog is for questions no 11-12.

Mr. Johan : What should we do on the weekend?
 Hanaa : Why don't we go for camping, Dad?
 Mr. Johan : That is a good idea. Where will we go then?
 Hanaa : Baturraden. I think that is a good location for camping.
 Mr. Johan : Yes, sure. We could go for camping in Baturraden, there are many
 campgrounds, we can choose it.
 Hanaa : Thank you, Dad.
 Mr. Johan : Any time, dear!

11. From the dialog above, we know that Hanaa is Mr. Ahmad's
- a. son
 - b. uncle
 - c. student
 - d. daughter
12. What does the dialog above mainly talk about?
- a. planning for camping
 - b. Baturraden camp sites
 - c. choosing campgrounds
 - d. campground in Baturraden

The dialog is for question no 13.

Hanum : I want to improve my English skill. What is your suggestion?
 Jenny : I suggest that you join an English course.
 Hanum : That's a good idea. Thank you
 Jenny : Anytime

13. Based on the dialog above, the expression of asking suggestion is
- a. I want to improve my English skill
 - b. I suggest that you join an English course
 - c. That's a good idea
 - d. What is your suggestion?

The dialog is for questions no 14-15

Dani	: Hilmy, why do you look so sad?
Hilmy	: I have a toothache. What ... (13) I do?
Dani	: You should see the dentist.
Hilmy	: ... (14). I'll try that. Thank you
Dani	: You're welcome

14. a. may
b. will
c. should
d. can
15. a. No
b. Okay
c. Sorry
d. I can't

The dialog is for question no 16.

David	: Could you help me?
Mane	: Sure, what is it?
David	: Can I borrow your shoes? Mine is broken.
Mane	: (16)
David	: Thanks

16. a. Of course
b. Sorry
c. I can't
d. No
17. Mother :
Sarah : Yes, Mom
Mother : Pass me the salt, please!
Sarah : Okay, wait a minute!

The suitable expression to complete the dialog is

- a. Can I help you?
b. Can you help me?
c. What is your suggestion?
d. Any advice?

The dialog is for questions no 18-19.

Mr. Harry	: I am sorry, can you <u>give me a hand</u> , please?
Secretary	: Sure. What is it?
Mr. Harry	: Please, check my email. Notify me if there is an incoming e-mail from our partner company.
Secretary	: Alright, Sir.
Mr. Harry	: Thank you
Secretary	: That's my job, sir.

18. What is the dialog mainly talking about?
a. checking e-mail
b. telling a notification
c. telling about a partner company
d. telling about job from a partne company
19. "can you give me a hand, please?". The underlined word has the closest meaning with
a. take
c. help

b. make

d. ask

The dialog is for question no 20.

Rahma : Dian, do you have your mobile phone with you?

Doni : Yes. Why?

Rahma : Can I borrow it, please? I need to make a quick call to my mother.

Doni : I'm sorry, but I am running out of mobile credit.

20. From the dialog above we know that

- a. Rahma needs to borrow Doni's phone, but he can't give it
- b. Doni borrows Rahma's phone to call his mom
- c. Doni wants to call his mother with his phone
- d. Rahma and Doni don't have mobile phone

The text is for questions no 21-25.

Borobudur Temple



Borobudur temple is one of the most beautiful tourist resorts in Indonesia. It is situated in central Java. Borobudur temple is one of the seven wonders of the world which needs to be preserved its circumstances. The people all over the world know that Borobudur is one of the greatest art works that ever known since long time ago.

Borobudur temple was built by Syailendra Dynasty during the eighth century. It needed more than two million river stones. It is the biggest temple in the world.

After going into some restorations, Borobudur is visited by more and more tourists, both domestic and foreign tourists. Most of them admire Borobudur temple because of its beauty, its elegance and the story of the relief on its walls.

Domestic tourists usually go there by bus or private cars, while foreign tourists like to join travel bureau because they don't need to think of the transportation, accommodation, and itinerary. There are some money changers around the location. It makes them easier to change their money. But some of them like to bring credit cards and checks.

21. What is the purpose of the text?

- a. to describe about Borobudur Temple.
- b. to tell how to make Borobudur Temple.
- c. to tell past experience about visiting Borobudur Temple
- d. to entertain the reader about the story of Borobudur Temple.

22. "It is situated in central Java". What does the underlined word mean?

- a. near
- b. lived
- c. located
- d. next to

23. What is the main idea of paragraph one?
- The people all over the world know Borobudur Temple since long time ago.
 - Borobudur temple is one of the most beautiful tourist resorts in Indonesia.
 - Borobudur temple is the most beautiful tourist resorts in the world.
 - Borobudur temple is one of the seven wonders of the world.

24. "The people all over the world know that Borobudur is one of the greatest art works ..."

What does the sentence mean?

- Borobudur Temple is famous in all over the world.
 - Borobudur Temple is unknown in all over the world.
 - The people in all over the world never visit Borobudur Temple.
 - The people in all over the world have ever visited Borobudur Temple.
25. When was Borobudur temple built?
- since long time ago
 - Two million years ago
 - since the seventh century
 - during the eighth century

The text is for questions no 26-30. Fill in each blank space with the correct word!

My Bedroom

My favorite place in my house is my bedroom. ... (26) is on the second floor. It is about three meters wide and four meters long. I painted it pink because it's my favorite color. I ... (27) pictures of natural scenery ... (28) the wall.

Near the window is my desk. There ... (29) an alarm clock, a dictionary, and some encyclopedias on the desk. The alarm clock wakes me up in the morning. The dictionary and the encyclopedias help me when I study.

My bed is very comfortable. The color of the sheet is pink. The pillows and the bolsters are pink, too. I like ... (30) very much.

26. a. It
b. He
c. She
d. They
27. a. go
b. put
c. send
d. take
28. a. in
b. on
c. at
d. of
29. a. is
b. am
c. are
d. was
30. a. him
b. her
c. us
d. it

The text is for questions no 31-35.

My pet is a cat. My cat's name is Wulu. He has soft grey and white fur. His eyes are brown. He has a round head and whiskers. His four legs have some sharp claws. He uses

them to catch and kill rats in my house. But he doesn't eat the rats. He likes eating fish and special snacks for cats. He usually sleeps in his tiny house. Wulu is a friendly cat. When I call him by saying "Wuluuu", he comes immediately and meows at me.

31. What does the text tell you about?
- a. my pet
 - b. the cat
 - c. your pet
 - d. the writer's pet
32. What will probably happen when the writer calls her cat?
- a. The cat will go out of the house.
 - b. The cat will sleep in his house.
 - c. The cat will come to the writer.
 - d. The cat will catch the rats
33. "He usually sleeps in his tiny house". What does the underlined word mean?
- a. very large
 - b. very small
 - c. very cute
 - d. very big
34. "He uses them to catch and ...". The underlined word refers to the cat's
- a. fur
 - b. legs
 - c. claws
 - d. eyes
35. Based on the text above, we know that the cat's eyes are
- a. grey
 - b. white
 - c. black
 - d. brown

The text is for questions no 36-40.

Recently I found myself falling in love with a hijab that I just received as a gift from my best friend who have just returned from Japan. I wear hijab every day and I like it so much but something about this one is just different and it feels so special. I like the design and also the material that it is made of, it is very comfortable to put on.

Material of my favourite hijab is maxmara. The texture is silky and shiny. The material also provides coolness for my head and my hair so I can wear it all day without worrying about sweating. The size is very loose, when I put it on me, it covers my head and also my body up to my stomach. The appearance is very beautiful because it looks like rainbow but the colour is so soft.

36. "I wear hijab every day and I like it so much...". The underlined word refers to
- a. hijab
 - b. gift
 - c. dress
 - d. skirt
37. Why does the writer like the hijab very much? Because
- a. it is from Japan
 - b. it is a gift from her best friend
 - c. it is very comfortable to put on
 - d. it is expensive
38. "it is very comfortable to put on". What does the underlined word mean?
- a. good
 - b. cozy
 - c. happy
 - d. nice

39. What does the main idea of paragraph 2?
- The color of the hijab
 - The material of the hijab
 - The description of the hijab
 - The size of the hijab
40. Which of the following statement is not true?
- The writer got the hijab from her best friend.
 - The material of the hijab is comfortable.
 - The writer wears the hijab every day.
 - The size of the hijab is very small.

The text is for questions no 41-45.

Hi! My name is Ryan. Dino and I have a pet. It is a bird. We call it Vivo. Vivo is beautiful and nice. Vivo has colorful feathers and adorable voice. I love it very much.

Every morning I clean Vivo's cage. Every afternoon, it sings so loud. Then, I feed it some bananas, or sometimes Dino gives it some caterpillars. Vivo likes caterpillars very much. It sings louder than usual after we feed it.

Vivo has become one of my friends at home. I like playing with it in my spare time. It is enjoyable playing with Vivo.

41. What is the purpose of the text?
- To explain about a bird
 - To describe about the writer's pet
 - To tell the writer's experience
 - To describe about the writer's brother
42. "It is enjoyable playing with Vivo". What is the meaning of the underlined word?
- Funny
 - Nice
 - Cute
 - Weird
43. How did the writer describe the bird's feathers?
- Beautiful
 - Adorable
 - Colorful
 - Enjoyable
44. What is the topic of the text?
- Describing a pet
 - Describing favorite thing
 - Describing a place
 - Describing favorite place
45. What is the main idea of paragraph 3?
- Vivo has beautiful voice.
 - Vivo likes eating caterpillars.
 - Vivo sings so loud.
 - Vivo is like a friend at home.

II. Answer the questions correctly.

46. Fill in each blank space in the dialog with the suitable expression!.

It is time to break in a class in the morning

Hanin : Fira, ... (a) you help me?

Fira : Certainly, what can I do for you?

Hanin : Will you go to the canteen with me?

Fira : Sure I ... (b). What's wrong with you?

Hanin : I have terrible stomachache.

Fira	: Have you had a breakfast this morning?
Hanin	: No, I ... (c). I was in hurry
Hanin	: That's why I have to go to canteen. I need something to eat.
Fira	: Ok, let's go

47. Fill in each blank space in the dialog with the suitable expression!

Bondan	: I can swim and I can skateboard.
	: But I can't ride a bike. ... (a) you teach me, Grandpa?
Grandpa	: Yes, ... (b)
Bondan	: I am scared, Grandpa.
Grandpa	: Be brave, I am here, behind you.
Bondan	: I can't do this.
Grandpa	: Don't stop! Look you can ride a ...(c) now!
Bondan	: Wow! Thank you, Grandpa

48. Reno has a plan to go for picnic with his classmates. Write 3 suggestions for him?



- a.
- b.
- c.

49. Match the description of the sport below with its name in the box.

a. It is the most awaited sport where the players use sack and race with other by jumping to the finish line.	1. Karapan Sape
b. It is a traditional sport from Madura Island, East Java. Rather like racing horse, the jockey uses a bull in this contest.	2. Rock Jumping
c. It is a traditional sport in Nias Island. Nias young man carry on the tradition and jump over a rock as a sign of maturity and physically ability.	3. Sack Racing

50. Look at the picture below and write 3 sentences to describe about the animal.



- a.
- b.
- c.

MUSYAWARAH GURU MATA PELAJARAN
BAHASA INGGRIS SMP
KABUPATEN CILACAP

Sekretariat: Jalan Jend. A. Yani 15 Telp. 0282-533152 Kode pos: 53213

KUNCI JAWABAN
ASESMEN SUMATIF TENGAH SEMESTER GASAL
SEKOLAH MENENGAH PERTAMA (SMP)
TAHUN PELAJARAN 2023/2024
KURIKULUM MERDEKA

Mata Pelajaran : Bahasa Inggris
Kelas : VIII (Delapan)
Hari/ tanggal : Rabu, 13 September 2023

I. Jawaban Soal Pilihan Ganda

- | | | | | |
|-------|-------|-------|-------|-------|
| 1. B | 11. D | 21. A | 31. D | 41. B |
| 2. B | 12. A | 22. C | 32. C | 42. B |
| 3. C | 13. D | 23. B | 33. B | 43. C |
| 4. D | 14. C | 24. A | 34. C | 44. A |
| 5. C | 15. B | 25. D | 35. D | 45. D |
| 6. A | 16. A | 26. A | 36. A | |
| 7. C | 17. B | 27. B | 37. C | |
| 8. C | 18. A | 28. D | 38. B | |
| 9. D | 19. C | 29. A | 39. C | |
| 10. B | 20. A | 30. D | 40. D | |

II. Jawaban Soal Uraian

46. can, will, haven't
47. can, of course, bicycle
48. Why don't you + (base verb); How about + (bv+ing); Lets +(bv)! (**Kebijakan Guru**)
49. a. 3
b. 1
c. 2
50. . Rabbit is/are + (adj); Rabbit has (adj); Rabbit + (V/s-es) (**Kebijakan Guru**)

Pedoman Penskoran : Pilihan Ganda	: tiap nomor skor 1 x 45	: 45
Jumlah	: -----	: 60
Nilai	: 60 : 6 x 10	: 100

